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Mr. Daniel Gray April 2, 2009 
Manatee County Government 
4410 66th Street West 
Bradenton, FI. 34210 

RE:	 Lena Road Waste Tire Processing Facility (WTPF) 
Permit No.: I 26554-002-WT ,Manatee County 
WACS#: 44795 
Certification of Construction Completion, New Tire Storage Area (approximately 0.2 acres) 

Dear Mr. Gray: 

The Department has reviewed the Certification of Construction Completion for the new Waste Tire 
Processing area, prepared by Post, Buckley, Schuh, & Jernigan, Inc., dated February 26, 2009 (received 
February 27, 2009). The certification of the New Waste Tire Processing Facility is not approved, at this 
time. The information provided does not demonstrate that the current construction was conducted in 
accordance with the permitted drawings for the above -referenced permit. Further, the record drawings 
are inconsistent with drawings submitted for the pending renewal of the operations permit for the WTPF. 
The following information is needed to fully evaluate the information submitted: 

1. Please provide a certification form which lists the deviations from the permitted design. The form 
provided indicates that there were no deviations from the permitted drawings. 

2. Since the configuration shown in the pending operation renewal drawings appears to be more 
consistent with actual site conditions, please provide record drawings based on these plans. For 
example, sheets C-14 (revision 1/05/09) & C-17 (revision date 12/16/08) . 

Please be advised that operation of the relocated WTPF is not authorized until the certification 
documentation is specifically approved by the Department. Please provide the requested information 
within 60 days of the date of this letter. If you have any questions, please contact me at: (813) 632-7600, 
ext. 386. . 

Sincerely, 

--?:T~ 
Susan J. Pelz, P.E. 
Solid Waste Program Manager 
Southwest District 

sjp 
cc:	 Gus Difonzo, Manatee County Government, GlIs.Difonzo@mvmanatee.com 

Joe Miller, P.E., PBSJ, jmiller@pbsj.com 
Mike Gore, Manatee County Government, mike.gore@mymanatee.org 
Jan Clark, FDEP, Tallahassee 


